
• 

Mr. Russell D. Hart 

Roy F. Weston, Inc. 
Suite 400 
3 Hawthorn Parkway 

® Vernon Hills, Illinois 60061-1450 
847-918-4000 • Fax 847-918-4055 

Remedial Project Manager (HSRW-61) 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region V 
77 West Jackson Boulevard 
Chicago, IL 60604 

Re: Monthly Progress Report for March 1999 
Moss-American Site, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. Hart: 
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Work Order No. 02687.007.003 

Roy F. Weston, Inc. (WESTON®) has prepared this monthly progress report on behalf of the Settling 
Defendant for the Moss-American Superfund site, Kerr-McGee Chemical LLC (KMC). This monthly 
progress report has been prepared to document progress during March 1999. 

Progress During March 1999 

Progress during this reporting period includes: 

• The 4th Quarter 1998 groundwater monitoring report was submitted to the Agencies 
on 8 March 1999. 

• The 1st Quarter 1999 groundwater monitoring event was conducted the week of 
22 March 1999. 

Activities Anticipated During April 1999 

During April, KMC/WESTON anticipate the following activities: 

• The revised schedule for the implementation of the groundwater remedy (revised 
Figure 5-1) will be submitted to the Agencies in early April. 

• Discussions are continuing with the WDNR' s Air Management Program and 
Hazardous Waste Program regarding WDNR emission control stipulations associated 
with soil treatment. The results will be provided to the Agencies in a letter report. 

• Preparations will begin for the startup of the free-product recovery system in early 
May. 
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• A letter report will be prepared describing KMC/WESTON's proposed approach to 
addressing soil naphthalene. 

• KMC will continue discussions with the County and the railroad regarding land use 
restrictions. 

• KMC/WESTON are evaluating EPA's suggestion (Russ Hart's 29 March 1999 e-mail 
to K. Watson) to explore pilot testing of dredging techniques on the most 
contaminated Little Menomonee River sediments in 1999. 

Should further clarification ofthis progress report be required, please contact me at (847) 918-4142. 

TPG/slr 

cc: Mr. A. Keith Watson 
Kerr-McGee Chemical Corporation 
Kerr-McGee Center 
P.O. Box 25861 
Oklahoma City, OK 73125 

Mr. Richard Meserve 
Covington & Burling 
1201 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W. 
P.O. Box 7566 
Washington, D.C. 20044 

Regional Counsel 

Very truly yours, 

Thomas P. Graan, Ph.D. 
Principal Project Manager 

Attn: Moss-American Site Coordinator (5CS) 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
77 West Jackson Boulevard 
Chicago, IL 60604 

CH0I\PUBLIO WO\MOSSAMER\26470MAR.DOC 



~ 
~~~~ 

Mr. Russell D. Hart 
U.S.EPA 

• 

cc: Assistant Attorney General 
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Environment and Natural Resources Division 
U.S. Department ofJustice 
P.O. Box 7611 
Ben Franklin Station 
Washington, D.C. 20044 
Ref. D.J. #90-11-2-590 

Section Chief (3 copies) 
Environmental Response and Repair Section 
Bureau of Solid and Hazardous Waste Management 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
101 S. Webster Street 
P.O. Box 7921 
Madison, WI 53707-7921 

Mr. Jim Schmidt (2 copies) 
Department of Natural Resources 
Southeast District Office 
P.O. Box 12436 
Milwaukee, WI 53212 
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